

Public Works - Engineering Division

201 Delafield Street Waukesha, Wisconsin 53188-3633 Alex Damien, P.E., Director adamien@waukesha-wi.gov 1-262-524-3600

May 29, 2024

City of Waukesha Plan Commission 201 Delafield St Waukesha, WI 53188

Re: Plan Commission Application

Badger Drive Metro Perimeter Security Fencing

2311 Badger Drive

Dear Commission Members,

In order to provide enhanced security for the city's Metro Transit facility on Badger Drive, the City of Waukesha intends to install security fencing which will enclose the eastern side of the existing building and drive areas.

The proposed fencing is 8-foot high black vinyl coated chain link and contains two slide gates to allow bus access. A single man gate is also proposed. Since the fence will run along the east property line, ten existing trees will need to be removed. Besides conflicting with the new fence location, many of these existing trees overhang the existing building on the neighboring property to the east and represent a potential liability to the city if they were to fall. To replace these removed trees, ten new trees have been proposed at various open areas throughout the site. Potential tree species include honey locust, oak, and maple. The new trees will be selected and planted by the city's Parks, Recreation & Forestry staff during their 2024 fall planting cycle.

Sincerely,

Jonathan E. Schapekahm, P.E. Storm Water Group Manager